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Weekly Press Blotter May 6, 2024 

 

4-29-24 1123 hrs. 

Officers responded to a property on the 500 block Hawarden Rd. for a report of a suspicious person on 

the back deck. Officers found a 24 yr. old male from Springfield appearing to be under the influence of 

narcotics. The male was taken into custody and found in possession of methamphetamine. The male 

was later taken to a hospital for treatment, and charges are pending. 

4-29-24 1818 hrs. 

A 28 yr. old female from Folsom will be charged with Retail Theft after she was observed by Target 

security 800 block Baltimore Pk. stealing over $460 worth of clothing.  

4-30-24 0545 hrs. 

Officers took a report from the Days Inn 600 block Baltimore Pk. that a male and female stole tools from 

a parked vehicle in the lot. At about 1154 hrs., Officers located the two suspects in a vehicle in the lot 

which fled upon observing police. The suspect vehicle was involved in a police pursuit through Delaware 

County later in the day and suspect information was developed. Investigation is continuing by Det. 

Nutley. 

4-30-24 1053 hrs. 

A 28 yr. old male from Philadelphia will be charged with Retail Theft after being observed stealing over 

$129 worth of dental hygiene products by Giant employees 900 block Baltimore Pk. 

4-30-24 1344 hrs. 

A business owner on the 200 block Baltimore Pk. reported the front window to the business had two 

small holes from projectiles which most likely occurred sometime 4-27. On that day a second business 

had reported similar damage. 

4-30-24 1940 hrs. 

Unlocked vehicles were entered overnight and electronics, credit cards, and cash stolen from inside on 

the 600 block Hawarden Rd. and 100 block Sherman Rd. 

 



5-1-24 0954 hrs. 

A resident of the 200 block Rambling Way reported his work truck parked in the driveway had been 

entered overnight and tools stolen. 

5-3-24 2238 hrs. 

A caller reported two juveniles had entered the basement of a vacant home on the 100 block Hart Ln. 

and removed a double hung window in a package and smashed it. Officers did not locate the juveniles, 

and there were no signs of entry to the rest of the house. 

5-5-24 0001 hrs. 

A witness called police to report four juvenile males had stolen items from Wawa 100 block Saxer Av. 

and ran out of the store. Officers located the males at the Saxer Av. trolley stop and all were found to be 

under 18 years of age. A 16 yr. old male from Primos was found to be intoxicated and will be charged 

with Underage Drinking. Three 15 yr. old males from Aston, Drexel Hill, and Clifton Heights will be 

charged with Curfew. Stolen items were returned to Wawa, and all four males were released to parents. 

5-5-24 1635 hrs. 

Officers investigated a suspicious person who was reportedly walking up and down driveways on the 

300 block E. Springfield Rd. The male, 33 yrs. old from Havertown, was found intoxicated on narcotics. It 

was learned he was looking for a backpack which was later found at the Leamy Av. trolley stop. The 

male was later released to family, and a charge for Public Drunkenness will be filed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


